June 21, 2010
To: Academic Senate

From: Lesley Farmer, Chair

Re: University Library Committee Annual Report

The charge of the Library Advisory committee is to promote collaboration and communication between the library faculty and the teaching faculty to integrate information competence into the curriculum. To that end, the University Library Advisory Committee met five times during the 2008-2009 academic year (three times in the fall, and twice in the spring). Attendance was uneven because of teaching time conflicts; at the organizing meeting, people chose the Tuesday noon, but time did not work out well for some. No better time was found, even when doing an online scheduler (Doodle). The student representative attended only once. Secretary Yolanda Green facilitated between-meeting communication.

At each meeting, library updates were shared. In between meetings, the committee also received updates from the library staff, and they discussed the related issues as needed at the following meeting. Sample pieces of information included facilities changes; instruction strategies; disability accommodations; specialized subscription databases; extended library hours; changes in interlibrary loan services; the new library catalog interface; changing library use policies for high schools and the community at large; budget information; and staffing information. 
Information and technology literacies were also discussed regularly. Online options such as Elluminate and Facebook were noted. Library staff kept the committee members abreast of relevant workshops, such as citation style guidance. The committee discussed draft K-12 information literacy/library standards, which could help students enter CSULB more prepared. The committee also talked about mobile technologies and apps, which appears to be a growing phenomenon. 

The committee approved a change to its charge, reflecting the Faculty Advisory Committee on Technology (FACT)’s charge, to liaise with that committee. The charge change was sent to the Academic Senate, and the FACT chair was added to the committee’s organization website. A liaison was elected, but it was found that email communication sufficed. At this point, it appears that the library committee is doing most of the communicating. 

As a project, the committee recommended linking special collections within colleges to the relevant library subject guides. Committee members contacted their respective college sites, and provided subject librarians with the information (e.g., hours of operation, collection scope, use and lending policies, relevant websites).


At each meeting, a library or ITSS staff member provided topical information. Issues included: reserves service, textbook service, new library guides, maps, and government documents.  
The Library Advisory Committee continues to serve as a valuable entity for cordial and effective two-way communication and problem-solving. It is most active when issues must be addressed. As a result of the committee’s work, the library has strengthened its partnerships with other campus entities, has responded to needs, and its services are better known on campus.
